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SEPT. -  OCT.  2020  

 
 
 

                                        With  Nick Napolitano  

 

Hello everyone,                                                                                           

 

     I hope everyone is safe and well!  I would like to take this time to thank John Baker for 

overseeing a special event that we will be having at American legion Post 90 on Veteranôs Day this 

year.  We will be having a Veteranôs Day Celebration, Post Everlasting Ceremony, POW/MIA 

Ceremony, a 21 Gun Salute by the Honor Guard, and a free spaghetti dinner.  The details will be 

available soon. The Post is open Tuesday through Saturday from Noon-8pm for now.  We are 

currently at 50% capacity inside & 100% capacity outside.  I would like to encourage you to 

partake in the wonderful meals that are prepared by Jimmy & Ivana Cook in our kitchen.  Please be 

prepared to have your temperature checked any time you enter Post 90 until further notice.  

Anyone with a fever of over 100 will not be allowed in.  The Post is being sanitized by a 

professional cleaning company frequently.  Everything should be back to normal soon. 

    

For God and Country,  

American Legion Post 90 Commander, 

 

 Nicholas Napolitano          
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Hello Everyone, 

 

First, I would like to thank Commander Napolitano for appointing me Post 90's adjutant.   

 

I would also like to thank the membership for electing our new officers and executive 

board. 

 

Second, I would like to mention a few reminders: 

 

     1. Executive board meetings have been moved to the 3rd Monday of every month at 7 

pm.  Also, just a reminder that masks will now be mandatory for the meeting. 

 

     2.  Since this is a new year, we now have new chairmen for our programs.  There are 

still a few programs that need to be filled.  If you are interested, please see the 

Commander or me. 

 

     3.  Please remember to renew your membership for the 2020-2021 year.  Dues are 

$45.  If you need help or have any questions, please contact our 1st Vice, Wayne Cave. 

 

Finally, as we move forward with this new year and these unprecedented times, I hope 

that Post 90's officers, executive board, staff and membership support and work with each 

other to make Post 90 shine. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

American Legion Post 90 Adjutant,  
 

Chris Wing 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinalcentral.com%2Fcasa_grande_dispatch%2Farea_news%2Famerican-legion-plans-upcoming-activities%2Farticle_3eecc7ef-a1fc-51de-8cba-c0c0d58c8ae3.html&psig=AOvVaw3uOE2a6BesbWir97jBUaSI&ust=1598818422275000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLCR3vicwesCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinalcentral.com%2Fcasa_grande_dispatch%2Farea_news%2Famerican-legion-plans-upcoming-activities%2Farticle_3eecc7ef-a1fc-51de-8cba-c0c0d58c8ae3.html&psig=AOvVaw3uOE2a6BesbWir97jBUaSI&ust=1598818422275000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLCR3vicwesCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Hello Everyone, 

     According to the following article, which can be found at this link:  

https://www.military.com/daily-news/2020/08/10/here-are-2-veteran-supporting-bills-president-

trump-just-signed-law.html?ESRC=mr_200817.nl 

 

     ñPresident Donald Trump signed legislation Saturday that will broaden options for troubled 

veterans in the legal system and expand a home renovations grant program for disabled and blind 

veterans.ò 

 

     ñThe new Veteran Treatment Court Coordination Act directs the Justice Department to 

support the development and establishment of veterans treatment courts at the state, local and 

tribal levels.ò  As a Service Officer, I have had many interactions with this type of program here 

in Lee County.  The program helps troubled veterans that are accused of crimes, normally minor 

offenses, as a deferment program.  Post 90 has been helping the local veterans court for several 

years now.   

 

     According to the article, ñThe legislation also broadened the VA's caregiver program to 

include disabled veterans who served before Sept. 11, 2001 -- an expansion that will begin in 

Octoberéò  This is something new and it will take some time for it to fully be in effect as are 

most new programs.   

As always if you have any questions about your benefits please see a Service Officer. 

 

For God and Country, 

 

American Legion Post 90 Service Officer, 

 

Brian ñTazò Gehling 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  
  

     I hope everyone is safe & well.  If you know of someone who is sick or passed away in our 

American Legion Post 90 membership, please let me know.  You can each me at: (239)313-

8630. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

American Legion Post 90 Chaplain, 

 

Jerry Gray  

 

 

https://www.military.com/daily-news/2020/08/10/here-are-2-veteran-supporting-bills-president-trump-just-signed-law.html?ESRC=mr_200817.nl
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2020/08/10/here-are-2-veteran-supporting-bills-president-trump-just-signed-law.html?ESRC=mr_200817.nl
https://www.military.com/benefits/military-legal-matters/veterans-treatment-courts.html
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Hello S.A.L. members and Family, 

 

     It is a new year and we are off and running.  We already have had an event and are planning a 

few up-coming fundraisers. 

 

     We had an installation of officers on August 1, 2020.  I want to welcome about the returning 

and new officers of the squadron.  At the time we had no alcohol, but I think everyone that 

attended still enjoyed themselves.  I want to thank 13th District Sons Commander Christian Rapp 

and his staff for coming to install our squadron.  Also, I want to thank all the members for your 

trust and faith in me to lead this GREAT squadron once again.  It is an honor to serve all of you.  

 

     I look forward to working with the leadership of all the families to have a productive year for 

the 2020-2021 membership year.  While we did not achieve 100% last year, I hope by working 

as a family we will be able to change that.  Membership dues are now due.  Currently dues are as 

follows:  Regular member $25, Dual member and Juniors $10.  At our last meeting, we had to 

raise our dues due to an increase by National.  As of January 1, 2021, dues will be $30 for a 

regular member and $15 for dual and juniors.  Please pay now to take advantage of the lower 

dues and to be an Early Bird.  You can either see the bartender, 1st Vice Commander Sean Wing 

or Adjutant John Baker to pay your dues. 

 

     Our new 1st Vice Commander Sean Wing is currently working with the Legion 1st Vice 

Wayne Cave to plan an Initiation of New Members this year.  This would be the first time since I 

have been a member that Squadron 90 would do this ceremony.  When that date is scheduled, we 

will let everyone know.  

 

     We are also looking for a Sons member that may be interested in marching with the Post 

Color Guard carrying the Sons flag.  If you do not have a uniform, the squadron may help you 

with this.  If you might be interested, please see the Squadron Adjutant John Baker. 

 

     Remember, your support means that we can assist veterans and their families, as well as 

supporting some wonderful charities such as Special Olympics. 

 

Yours in Service,  

 

American Legion Post 90 S.A.L. Commander, 

 

Brian ñTazò Gehling 
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     The American Legion Auxiliary (ALA)) is an auxiliary organization of the American Legion 

composed of spouses of American war veterans. Founded in 1919, the ALA is dedicated to 

serving veterans, military, and their families. 

 

     The American Legion Auxiliary (ALA) meets on the third Monday of the month September 

through May at 7 PM at Post 90 Legion hall. On Monday, September 15 the ALA will be 

holding our meeting. Prior to the meeting there will be a social hour at 6:30 with light 

refreshments. All are welcome to attend, including perspective new members. 

Carol Jordan is updating the ALA email list.  If you have a change of address, phone, etc. please 

contact Carol at 937-416-7276.  Also, if you know anyone who has a need for ALA assistance, 

please contact ALA President Freda West at 239-476-1175. 

 

     The Auxiliary has a bulletin board directly across from the kitchen doorway for ALA news, 

sign-ups for Volunteer opportunities, news, etc.  Our money-making opportunities include some 

of the following: 

 

-Bakers to bake individual servings for sale at Post 90.  Tuesday, Thursday, Friday cakes and 

dessert and Wednesday cookies. If you would like to donate baked goods for sale, please contact 

Carol Jordan at 937-416-7276. 

 

-Sunday breakfast once a month November through May. 

 

-Italian dinner, first Monday of the month, November through May. 

 

-November, collection of foodstuffs, for families in need. 

 

-December donations of presents for children/families in need, donations for food baskets, 

volunteers to wrap and sort presents, volunteers to host Christmas party for families in need. 

 

-Easter, volunteers to assemble baskets, volunteers to deliver baskets. 

 

-Veteranôs Day, volunteers to sell poppies, at various locations in Cape Coral. 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.alaforveterans.org%2F&psig=AOvVaw1frLEvv9Beu2YtyBUeiXPV&ust=1593734027877000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIjeq5igreoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.alaforveterans.org%2F&psig=AOvVaw1frLEvv9Beu2YtyBUeiXPV&ust=1593734027877000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIjeq5igreoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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 -November 2020, date to be decided at the September 15 meeting, Quarter Auction Fundraiser. 

Volunteers needed to set up auction, clean up afterwards, workers in kitchen, sale of paddles, 

collection of quarters, etc. 

-Raffle Drawings will be held every 3rd Friday in the evening starting September 2020.  

Volunteers are needed for this. 

     The ALA bulletin board will be completed by the last week of July. Please check out all the 

news, volunteer sign ups, etc. We welcome everyone interested in the ALA to join us for our 

social time on Monday, September 15 at 6:30 PM.  During the summer months, please contact 

Carol Jordan at 937-416-7276 or Freda West at 239-476-1175. 

Sincerely,  

Secretary of American Legion Post 90 Womenôs Committee, 

Janice Mordquist 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

     The next Lee County Blood Mobile Drive is Saturday, October 17th,2020 from 1pm ï 5pm.  It 

will be held in the parking lot of American Legion post 90.  THIS IS BY APPOINTMENT ONLY.  

Please call me if you would like to give blood on that day.  You can reach me at (239)292-4225.  

 

Sincerely,             

 

Blood Drive Chairman,               

 

Chris Wing 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.alaforveterans.org%2F&psig=AOvVaw1frLEvv9Beu2YtyBUeiXPV&ust=1593734027877000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIjeq5igreoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.alaforveterans.org%2F&psig=AOvVaw1frLEvv9Beu2YtyBUeiXPV&ust=1593734027877000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIjeq5igreoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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Hello Everyone, 

 

     I know right now it is hard on everyone but being hungry is not something that we should 

have to do.  I remember growing up, going to bed hungry because we had no food in the house, 

and I could only get a meal while at school.  We, the veterans of this great nation and this great 

state should be working hard to ensure that no veteran, and for me no child, should go without 

food. 

 

     Please see the message below in regards to helping a veteran that may need food.  I know that 

Commander Boyd and his entire staff work hard at making sure the veterans are fed.  Just wanted 

to let our family members know anyone needing food can stop by Post 38 on Monday, 

Wednesday, and Friday between 11am to 2pm to pick up food.  This is open to all American 

Legion members from any post.  Please bring membership card with a photo id.   Thank you, 

respectfully.  Here is their information: 

 

Kevin Boyd  

Post Commander 

American Legion Post 38 

1857 Jackson St  

Ft Myers, Fl 33901 

Office:   239-332-1853 

Cell:  239-851-7073 

 

You can also get FREE FOOD at the following: 

HARRY CHAPIN FOOD BANK 

3760 FOWLER ST. FORT MYERS, FL. 33901 

(239)334-7007 

SALVATION ARMY FOOD PANTRY 

2476 EDISON AVE. FORT MYERS, FL. 33901 
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Buddy Check Final Report 2020 
 

Hello Everyone, 

      

     With the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic that affected us all, the Buddy Check program 

was perhaps more important now than ever before. The idea behind the Buddy Check was to 

connect with veterans who may need assistance but do not know where to obtain information or 

simply may need help obtaining prescriptions or food. On March 19, 2020, the Post Marketing 

Committee began a Buddy Check program due to the pandemic. The roster contained 1079 

veteran names, both active and expired members.   

      

Very few veterans stated they had any needs except for a few membership issues that we 

forwarded to Wayne Cave, Membership Chair. However, many expressed their gratitude for the 

call, especially some of the older veterans for checking on them.  Three vets requested renewal 

applications during the calls, and we mailed them apps. Two rejoined. 

 

     As of 7/31/2020 we called or e-mailed .79% of the roster - for a total of 852 records and 

talked to the vet or a family member 15% of the time for a total of 125 conversations. If we left a 

voice mail message, we followed it up with an e-mail. We stopped calling at the end of July due 

to the end of the American Legion year and the ability of John Baker to e-mail the membership 

roster.  For the Buddy Check next year, we plan to recruit the entire E-Board to be part of a Call 

Center at the Post because there were only 3 members of the marketing committee available, 

Amy OôNeill, Bill McKernan, and me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

American Legion Post 90 PR Officer, 

 

Ted Clark 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fthesomervillenewsweekly.blog%2F2019%2F08%2F27%2Faugust-27th-2019-the-somerville-news-weekly-print-edition-online%2Fextra-news-boy-9%2F&psig=AOvVaw3BzvB4cChxuuOEQVd6k9wr&ust=1593881217856000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMiGx7bEseoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.iemoji.com%2Fview%2Femoji%2F987%2Fproposed%2Fwhite-touchtone-telephone&psig=AOvVaw355b16B452VAy40jhWUrbH&ust=1593882196253000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPjdz47IseoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAO
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F698761698420630358%2F&psig=AOvVaw1eZSfeRsdIsCSKfxIqOK0R&ust=1593882391199000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKih3OLIseoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Here are 12 Famous Veterans Who Served in the 

United States Military.  Some you may know, some 

you would assume, and some might surprise you.

¶ Elvis Presley 

¶ Bea Arthur. 

¶ Morgan Freeman.  

¶ John McCain. 

¶ Johnny Cash. 

¶ Neil Armstrong.  

¶ Tammy Duckworth. ...  

¶ Clint Eastwood. 

¶ Harriet Tubman ï yup a spy for the Union 

¶ Colin Powell 

¶ Ice-T 

¶ Humphrey Bogart 

¶  

Sincerely, 

American Legion Post 90 PR Officer, 

Ted Clark 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 

     I have been very busy lately.  I am now in charge of the SW Florida Military Museum & 

Library Newsletter, too.  I have also been working hard on the American Legion Post 90 History 

Book.  It is coming along nicely.  I cannot wait for you all to see it!  I am happy to report that 

even though the American Legion State Convention was cancelled for this year, I have heard that 

they will still be judging the History Books from 2019-2020.  They will not be doing this until 

next year, though.  I am also starting to add some great pictures to the Historian Book for 2020-

2021.  If anyone from Post 90 knows of any veteran related event that the American Legion can 

take part in or you have gone to an event and you have pictures, flyers, ect, please let me know 

and I will include it in the History Book for 2020-2021.  A lot of events have been postponed or 

cancelled lately because of Covid-19 but, there still are some events going on (just not as big).   

Sincerely, 

American Legion Post 90 Historian, 

Amy OôNeill 
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     To give our Legion members an opportunity to learn what the PR 

Committee does, we have attached a copy of the minutes from our most recent 

meeting. 
 

American Legion Post 90 

Minutes from PR Committee meeting  

August 8th, 2020, 1200 hours 

     Our meeting's objective was to determine goals (what and how) for the PR Committee 

because of the challenging times imposed by COVID-19 and, consequently, the limitations on 

our marketing budget. Our goals are still to increase membership, stimulate activities among 

members, and develop a positive image among members and the public.  Generally, the 

Committee accomplishes this in three ways: 1) promoting membership benefits at festivals, 2) 

placing ads in newspapers, radio, TV, and "Away from Home" media (DMV) and 3) public 

service announcements (PSAs).  To continue to meet our goals with our budget limitations, we 

plan to emphasize recruiting members (the ñwhatò) using PSA announcements, and low-cost 

social media for the ñhow.ò 

Newspapers 

     Bill will identify the public service officers or program directors, or community affairs officer 

for the Breeze and News-Press and develop relationships with them. The purpose is to issue 

press releases and Public Service Announcements (PSAs) about specific Post events and pitch to 

the press to cover items like community service and fundraising events. Bill plans to increase 

press releases and PSAs for the events held by the Post, for example - installation ceremonies. 

Amy will provide pictures that Bill can attach to the release. Also, Bill will determine the 

frequency and space available for the Post to request PSAs. 

Web Page 

     Amy and Ted will work with Don Teasley, until he leaves and then Sean Wing.  Several 

changes need to be made to the web page, including having a current member application, 

correct fee, and providing an address to return the app to our Post unless there is a requirement 

that the app must be first sent to HQ. The Webpage also needs to add Legion programs such as 

the Oratorical Scholarship Contest, placing photos in the photo gallery, inserting contact 

information for the Post officers, and a current list of Officers and E Board members. 

Applications for SAL and the Auxiliary should also be included.  

Facebook 

     Facebook users ages 65+ are the fastest-growing demographic on the platform and account 

for 40% of users. Therefore, we discussed using our dedicated Facebook Post page more often to 

communicate with our members, offering more information to potential members and, most 

importantly, to create Facebook Events and advertise those events to a targeted audience.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https://www.legion.org/emblem/download&psig=AOvVaw2z2usr8TkWxM0TcYgGzpeH&ust=1588018329270000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIDa9bfzhukCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https://www.legion.org/emblem/download&psig=AOvVaw2z2usr8TkWxM0TcYgGzpeH&ust=1588018329270000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIDa9bfzhukCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
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     We discussed having an email blast sent to all members, encouraging them to use Facebook, 

and will meet with John Baker to discuss further.  

Many veterans turn to Facebook when they are looking for something to do. Because it allows 

the ability to search by category, date, time, location, it is not only a resource to keep our 

members informed but also inform prospective members. As an example, the Facebook page for 

Sons of the American Legion ï District 13 has upcoming events posted. 

Newsletter 

     We agreed that E-Blasting the Newsletter was an effective way to increase distribution, given 

much of the information in the Newsletter is timeless and useful for event reminders. In addition 

to posting the Newsletter on our website, we discussed using an email software program like 

Constant Contact that makes it easy to design and deploy emails that look consistent and are 

user-friendly. The Military Museum uses Constant Contact for communication and keeps track 

of the number who opens the email and other useful stats. Ted will determine if there are a free 

trial period and the cost. Jeff and Amy will determine if the Museum can share its manual or 

digital visitor logs of veterans who visited and are member prospects.   

Outside Events 

     We tossed around several ideas for outdoor events that could include a bike ride, a car parade, 

a horseshoe, or a corn hole competition, all generally considered safe to socialize. Local 

breweries are open, and we discussed if they would allow us to host a benefit night and offer 

discounts on their beer and the ability to bring our food until the Post can serve alcohol. If vets 

are looking for some comradery, these may be attractive events. Ted will follow up the 

feasibility with a couple of breweries.  

 

     Jeff led a discussion on tabling and tenting. He advised there are events scheduled this year, 

such as Bike Night and the Farmer's Market, the 50th Anniversary of Cape Coral next year is 

cancelled however, the Art Festival on January 21, 2021, the Irish festival in March 2021 and the 

German fest in Oct 2021 are excellent sources for recruiting prospects. Jeff will contact the 

organizers to determine space and cost - if any. 

 

     Finally, we discussed distributing recruiting posters and brochures (with stands) to area 

businesses. Ted will download posters from the HQ web site and check with HQ for stands. 

The meeting ended at 1330. 

 

Sincerely, 

American Legion Post 90 PR Officer,  

Ted Clark 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FLD13Sons/?eid=ARDqcngB_TwwzC6zoijN7wmTRqgovelLIO332F4NiMQb81_Zp7j7Ticijez_32uY59Xx_EMgWwaVrQxo
https://www.facebook.com/FLD13Sons/?eid=ARDqcngB_TwwzC6zoijN7wmTRqgovelLIO332F4NiMQb81_Zp7j7Ticijez_32uY59Xx_EMgWwaVrQxo
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Hello everyone, 

 

     The Legion Riders are back in the saddle! We finely had our first full meeting Aug 3rd. Since 

the Legion is closed on Mondays, there was plenty of room for us to social distance. We have 3 

rides scheduled over the next 2 months. Last week, we went up to the Lighthouse Grill in 

Englewood for lunch, then a stop at Black Widow Harley Davidson, and another stop at Post 103 

in Punta Gorda for refreshment.  7 bikes with 11 people. Masks and social distancing for all. A 

pretty good start considering the current COVID-19 circumstances. 

Sincerely,  

Director of the American Legion Post 90 Riders, 

Rebecca Sewell 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


